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Dear Park Lane Family,

This half term has been extremely busy for extra-curricular activities at Park
Lane with our children (and their teachers,) travelling across the country to
compete, perform and showcase a wealth of skills and talents. From an
incredible spectacular of vocal agility at the Albert Hall, to outstanding success

in the National Cup-Stacking competition; football and basketball tournaments;

placing in a county gymnastics competition; the school has been a hive of
activity and celebration. Additionally, we saw the launch of our Bike-ability
Club, with students attending before school in all weathers honing their road
safety and cycling skills, fostering healthy habits and independence. We were
absolutely delighted to welcome Families to a very special Valentine’s Day
assembly performed by our Year 1 Griffins on the final day of half term. It was a
truly heartwarming showcase of their creativity and talents: such events would
not be possible without the support of our Family, we thank you greatly.

We are thrilled to share the news that Mrs Pippa Rowley (Y3 Class Teacher)
recently got married: please join us in congratulating her on this joyous
occasion. In addition, we wish Miss Emma White all good things for the
imminent arrival of her baby. Although we aren’t expecting him until later, we
would like to take this opportunity to share this wonderful news.
Simultaneously, we are pleased to introduce Miss Amy Johns to our Family to
support the Year 3 Team to ensure for continuity and stability during this time.

We look forward to next half-term, where we celebrate Founders Day, World
Book Day Week and of course, the various other astounding N
aspects that make Park Lane truly wonderful.
Warmest Wishes,

Rebecca Schirwing

Assistant Head
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Mini Griffins & Pre-School

This term Mini Griffins learning has been based around their topic ‘Shadows and Reflections.” At the beginning of
Spring 1, the Mini Griffins enjoyed learning about the story of Peter Pan. During this story, we explored dark and
colourful shadows. Making links with the topic, they also enjoyed looking at their own reflections in mirrors and
recognising when we may see a reflection in the world around us.

To develop our number skills, we enjoyed learning to count our numbers and recognising them by matching a total
number of objects to the correct numeral. To support this, we have had fun using a light board playing ‘Kim’s Game’
which helped us notice changes of amounts up to 3: this was really exciting! As well as this, the Mini Griffins have also
been continuing to develop their gross motor skills by practising to kick and throw a ball.

What a wonderful start to Spring term in Mini Griffins: we are very proud of how you have each

flourished and are constantly adapting to the routines of the provision. We look forward to seeing
what Spring 2 brings!

“There is 2
left!”
(Violet)

“Look it’s

“I’'ve found
number 10!”

this shark!”
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Reception & Year 1

Reception have had a busy start to 2024 and within Maths have had a big focus on shapes. They looked at many different
shapes and identified how many sides they have along with their names. Following this, we went on a shape hunt around
the classroom to see which shapes we could find in every day objects. We also learnt about composing shapes and
decomposing them: learning that shapes can be made up of lots of smaller shapes too. The children were very creative
and created their own pictures in art applying shapes that they are familiar with. To build on their learning, they also had
an exciting lesson using pin boards and hammers to create shapes, recapping their previous learning.

Reception also took part in NSPCC Number Day where we completed some simple exercises that we had to
independently count. On this day, we went on a number hunt in the outdoor area exploring numbers in nature,
encouraging our Griffins to observe and identify many different digits, whilst developing their observation skills. They
also completed an outdoor challenge where they had to complete various physical tasks such as jumping, lunging,
twirling and even had to see how many they could do in ten seconds!

“I'loved the Maths
lesson outside! We
orked together to solve
the problems!”
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Year 2 & Year 3

In maths this half term, Year 3 have continued to investigate aspects of their multiplication and division topic. The
Year 3 Griffins have focused on consolidating their knowledge of the 2, 4, 8 and 10x tables and had opportunity to
deepen their understanding of these by experimenting with hands on resources in a number of practical and
collaborative lessons.

Moving on from this, the children have looked at the links between multiplication and division by investigating
related calculations. They have built upon their learning and understanding of multiplication to successfully being
able to multiply a 2-digit number by a 1 digit number, applying the formal method of short multiplication. Year 3
also had great fun on NSPCC Number Day, completing a class wide multiplication sentence matching activity!

Phenomenal learning Year 3 - keep up the resilience and determination to suceed!

“TIlike doing my 8, 4 and
2 times tables because it
helps me with my

“I enjoy doing the
column method when

multiplying in maths.” learning.”

(Surai)

(Jacob J)
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Year 4 & Year 5
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This half term, Year 5 we have been learning about multiplication, division and fractions. We have been utilising the
formal column method of multiplication and the bus stop method in short division. We then moved onto multiplying
unit fractions, non-unit fractions and identifying mixed numbers and improper fractions. We have spent time applying
our learning to various problem-solving and reasoning problems to link learning to real life.

I am so impressed with the progress our Year 5 Griffins have made over this Spring half term in their

maths learning!
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Year 6 & Thrive

This half term in maths, Year 6 have been diving into the world of numbers, exploring concepts like ratio, proportion,
and algebra. They've been busy understanding how different quantities relate to each other in ratio and proportion,
using real-world examples to make these mathematical ideas come to life. Alfie particularly enjoyed ratio and has
reported, ‘Ratio has made me feel more confident with maths!’

The algebraic journey has been particularly enriching for our Year 6 students. They are solving equations, uncovering
patterns, and building a solid foundation for future mathematical challenges. The thrill of discovering the secrets
behind variables and expressions is evident in their enthusiastic participation and eagerness to tackle more complex
algebraic problems.

We're proud of all the hard work Year 6 have put in the half-term and we look forward to the rest of the

term!
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| In Class 6 for every 2 giris, there is 1 boy.
| There are 12 girls in the class.

How many boys are there in the class?
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Wide Horizons

Year 3 have had a wonderful Stone Age workshop wear they
had the opportunity to embed their learning in History with
Stone Age Pete! They built stone axes and discovered how they
used fire to be able to survive. Finally, they had a go at hunting
the wooly rhino with their spears: there were some very good
hunters across Year 3!

We have had a very busy half term for sporting successes
and Miss Davies and Mr Such have most certainly been

busy organising and competing with our Griffins. We are
thrilled to share that we secured 1st place in Athletics and
are now through to the next round. Also, in both Speed
Stacking and Gymnastics we secured 2nd place: a huge

congratulations to all Griffins involved!

Our Year 6 Griffins have had some informative workshops with 2 local
PCSO officers. Their sessions incorporated anti-social behaviour, peer
pressure and social media use. The children listened intently to the
content of the decisions and have lots of questions displaying their

curiosity. I I

Our Young Voices Choir were thrilled to have the opportunity to perform at the 02

Arena in London. After practising for several months, it was a roaring success and
an unforgettable experience for all! We thank you, to our Families and Staff, for

\\\‘ their dedication to this event.. And the late finish!
- ’/ '
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Our Arts Ambassadors continued to visit Richmond Village throughout the
duration of Spring 1, completing activities such as weaving and creating Chinese
lanterns. Sadly, February half term drew a close to our first cohort of children
with this project; however, it provides further opportunity for other Griffins
within school to visit the residents and develop new relationships.
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Come dressed as 4°
K character '.“

1. Wear the colour red /non-school uniform,
2. Choose a wacky and wonderful hair design.
3. Donate €1t0 Comic Relief: buckets will be

placed on the school gate.
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\ fst - Founders Day

5th - School Nurses in (Reception & Year 6)

6th - Family/Teacher Consultation Evening (3:30-6:30pm)

Tth - Book Fayre Week (Book Sale from 3:30pm daily)

8th - Reception Mothers Day Assembly @ 9am

11th - Sibling Photos.

13th - Park Lane World Book Day: costumes welcomed.
Author/Ilustrator Workshops

14th - Author Workshops with Book Sale from 3:30pm
Reading Celebration Assembly @ Sam (Invite only)
Y4 Shakespeare Trip

15th - Red Nose Day: wear red & funny hair day for £1
5EG Assembly @ 9am

21st - EYFS/KS1 Celebration Assembly @ 9am (Invite only)
22nd - K52 Celebration Assembly@ 9am (invite Only)
Break up for Easter: school finishes @ 2pm
(no wraparound earefclubs available.)
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MOTIVATIONS

WCC need your help:
Crossing Patrol
Officer Needed!

SCAN ME

Please Note: Subject
to change: coming to
platforms very soon!
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SCHOLASTIC

ROOK FAiR™

RETURNS!

Today a Reader | Tomorrow a Leader

GARETH wrLL gy

SIGNED
7th, Bth, 11th & 12th March

Park Lane

School Hall
3:30pm

COPIES)

E DOING 4
14TH MARCH Fo OOK SALE o
R OUR
: CHILDREN 1O gy

Acsdemic Sehool Calendar moa4/25

Sehoal Open
Sehoal Closed Sehool Holidays, INSET Days, Bank Holidays

% oz 28 g

2 3

3 4 s a6 ko
30 31 1 2 3

E 23 23 24
Total 190 days. INSET days may be subject to change.

Vi LB/RJ Today's Learners | Tomorrow's Leaders

s 3




